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Risk Reduction & Environmental Stewardship Division  
Meteorology & Air Quality Group 
PO Box 1663, MS J978 
Los Alamos, New Mexico 87545 Date:  June 17, 2003 
(505) 665-8855/Fax: (505) 665-8858 Refer to:  RRES-MAQ:03-128 
 
 
Mr. Ned Jerabek 
Air Quality Bureau 
New Mexico Environment Department 
2048 Galisteo 
Santa Fe, NM  87505 
 
Dear Mr. Jerabek: 
 
Los Alamos National Laboratory (LANL) has identified additional storage tanks that were originally 
omitted from the November 2002 Operating Permit application.  Two of the tanks, located at TA-69, are 
new and were identified to NMED in an Air Quality Exemption Notice dated February 27, 2003.  The 
additional tank was identified in LANL’s ongoing tank survey.   The following table describes the storage 
tanks. 
 

Location Date 
Installed 

Capacity 
(gallons) 

Diameter 
(ft) 

Length 
(ft) 

Roof 
Type 

Liquid 
Stored 

TA-69-53 2003 25,000 11 38.8 Fixed Diesel 

TA-69-54 2003 25,000 11 38.8 Fixed Diesel 

TA-35-301 1990 26,000 
Cube with dimensions 
of: 10 ft x 21 ft x 21 ft 

(H x L x W) 

 
Fixed  Mineral Oil 

 
Other than the NSPS requirements in 40 CFR 60 Subpart Kb, to maintain documentation for the 
dimensions of the storage vessel and an analysis of the capacity of the storage tank (40 CFR §60.116b (a) 
and (b)), the tanks qualify as insignificant sources with air emissions less than 1 ton per year.    
 
If and when EPA’s proposed revision to the NSPS Subpart Kb becomes final, all of the tanks listed in this 
letter and in LANL’s Operating Permit application will qualify as insignificant activities.   
 
This information is also being submitted to EPA Region 6.  In addition, a copy of this notice will be 
posted on our website (http://www.airquality.lanl.gov/OpPermitGenInf.htm).  If you have any questions 
concerning this submittal, please contact me (505-665-0239) or Jackie Hurtle (505-665-4380) at LANL’s 
Meteorology and Air Quality Group (RRES-MAQ), permitting team.   
 
 



Mr. Ned Jerabek -2- June 17, 2003 
RRES-MAQ:03-128 
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Sincerely, 
 
Original signed by: 
 
Jean Dewart 
Group Leader  
Meteorology and Air Quality Group 
 
JD:alb 
 
Cy: 
Daron Page, EPA-Region 6, Air Permits Section, 1445 Ross Ave., Suite 1200, Dallas, Texas 75202-2733 
Ralph Erickson, DOE-LAAO, A316 
Joseph Vozella, DOE-LAAO, A316 
Steve Fong, DOE-LAAO, A316 
James Holt, ADO, A104 
Phil Wardwell, LC/GL, A187 
Beverly Ramsey, RRES-DO, J591 
Doug Stavert, RRES-DO, J591 
Robin Reynolds, RRES-WQH, K497 
Angela Thomas, FWO-IP, M878 
Andrew W. Erickson, FWO-EAST, E522 
Michael J. Gordon , MST-NHMFL, E536 
Paul L. Abercrombie, RRES-SWRC, J514 
Bill Blankenship, RRES-MAQ, J978 
Jackie Hurtle, RRES-MAQ, J978 
RRES-MAQ Operating Permit Application Project File 
RRES-MAQ File 
 


